
 

 
 

PENOBSCOT INDIAN SCHOOL DEPARTMENT 

EMERGENCY MEETING OF THE SCHOOL COMMITTEE 

 

Friday, January 28, 2022 @ 11:00 A.M.  

Via Zoom 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT 

• Carole Binette, Chairperson 

• Naomi Neptune, Vice-Chairperson 

• David Sapiel, Sr. 

• Jo-Ann Lolar 

• Elisha Sockbeson 
 

OTHERS PRESENT: 

• Dr. Reza Namin, Superintendent 
 

1. Chairperson Binette called the meeting to order at 11:02 A.M. 

 

2. Motion by Ms. Lolar, and seconded by Ms. Sockbeson, to employ Sharon Paul, 

as School Secretary for the remainder of the 2021-2022 fiscal year with a written 

reasonable assurance. Voted: Unanimous 

 

3. A motion was made by Vice-Chairperson Neptune and seconded by Chairperson 

Binette to adjourn. Voted: Unanimous 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:06 A.M. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Dr. Reza Namin, Superintendent of Schools 

Maine Indian Education 

Penobscot Indian School Department 


